Here'a little something: "The Beat Goes On!" On Tuesday evening the House Judiciary Committee chaired by one of the Speaker's main stooges, Rep Edith Ajello, voted To stop already passed legislation requiring a Photo ID in the 2014 elections. The watered down version of Voter ID thankfully eliminated numerous forms of ID, Gym Membership cards, utility bills etc. but allowed Soc Sec. Cards, Medical ID and -------. The bill they voted on was not published on the state web until minutes before the hearing. Copies of the bill were then distributed and The bill's sponsor read the bill aloud. It was announced that a vote would taken. Rep Costa tried to intervene and asked permission for two CITIZENS to testify since there were only two. Her request was met with a resoundingly arrogant NO and the vote was taken. It passed with only Rep Costa dissenting. Fast forward to Friday. The Projo carried an article stating that H 5776 had been withdrawn from a house vote due to intervention by the ACLU. They are not happy with the forms of I D that were eliminated. Exactly when was their displeasure articulated and to whom?

It didn't occur at questionably legal hearing. It must have happened behind "closed doors", not unusual. This type of nefarious scheme is perpetrated every day by the Democrat DICTATOR of the House. I don't recall ,in seven years, any bill that was originally "held for further Study "being posted on the Friday before a Tuesday hearing only to be adjusted on a Sunday, Father's Day at 3:13 PM. Numerous adjustments were made that in my opinion made H5776 a new bill. Was the ACLU at work on the original bill behind the scenes? Do any of the rest of us have such influential access? A resonding NO. We deserve better.

terry